

WELCOME AND MEETING ARRANGEMENTS

Chairperson Nathon Wilson- Ahwon opened the meeting at 1:40pm

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

Attendance

Chairperson	Nathon Wilson-Ahwon
Local Authority Member	Annunciata Wilson
Local Authority Member	Anthony Thomas
Local Authority Member	Francis Miler
Local Authority Member	Henry Wilson
Local Authority Member	Dean Wilson

Staff

Chief Executive Officer	Shaun Hardy
Governance Officer	Rebecca Purser
Regional Services Manager	Glenn Parker

Guests

Victims of Crime NT	Mandy Pearce
Department of Housing & Community Services	Kellum Peckham
Department of Housing & Community Services	Kristy Bennett

Apologies

Nil apologies received.

GUEST SPEAKERS

Mandy Pearce from Victims of Crime NT advised of the Safe Community - Remote Communities Program. The program provides funding up to \$10,000.00 and offers support for projects which assist with the communities to reduce crime and feel safer. Funding could be utilised for projects such as safe houses, lighting and safety locks. The funding can be combined with Local Authority funding for larger projects specific to keeping the community safe.

ACTION: A list of possible projects to be provided at the next Local Authority meeting.

Kellum Peckham from the Department of Housing and Community Services spoke about the upcoming election and the importance of being enrolled to vote. He will be available after the meeting to assist community members in enrolling to vote or updating residential details. He also encouraged those who were interested in nominating to be an elected member of

council and again, would be available after the meeting to assist those interested in completing nomination forms.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

1) Confirmation of Previous Minutes

Amendment on Page 9 – Dean Wilson be changed to Henry Wilson in the second paragraph.

Clarification regarding Number 13 – Action Items/Projects List Update – Quotes were to be obtained for an elevated walkway from the shop through to the village as it is currently impassable in the wet.

Motion:

- 1. That the Local Authority receives the minutes and pending amendments, confirms that they are a true record of the meeting held on 20 June 2017.**

Moved: Francis Miler
Seconded: Annunciata Wilson
Resolution: Unanimously

REPORTS

2) Chief Executive Officer's Report

The CEO spoke to his written report

Motion:

- 1. That the local authority receives and notes the CEO's report.**

Moved: Henry Wilson
Seconded: Annunciata Wilson
Resolution: Unanimously

3) Regional Services Manager's Report

Regional Services Manager spoke to his written report.

Motion:

- 1. That the Local Authority receives and notes the Regional Services Managers report.**

Moved: Anthony Thomas
Seconded: Dean Wilson
Resolution: Unanimously

4) 2016/2017 Finance Report

CEO spoke to the written report and noted the significant underspends. Discussions

took place about possibly refurbishing the silver bullet into a Library.

Motion:

1. That the Local Authority receives and notes the finance report

Moved: Annunciata Wilson
Seconded: Dean Wilson
Resolution: Unanimously

5) Slasher

Motion:

1. That the local authority allocates an amount of approximately \$20,000.00 for the purchase of an 8ft slasher.

Moved: Henry Wilson
Seconded: Annunciata Wilson
Resolution: Unanimously

6) Future Meetings Dates for 2017/2018 Financial Year

Motion:

1. That the Local Authority agrees to the following dates being set down for Local Authority meetings:

- Monday 17 July 2017 at 1:30pm
- Monday 16 October 2017 at 1:30pm
- Monday 15 January 2018 at 1:30pm
- Monday 16 April 2018 at 1:30pm

Moved: Henry Wilson
Seconded: Francis Miler
Resolution: Unanimously

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

Nil

NEXT MEETING

Date and time of next meeting – Monday 16 October 2017 at 1:30pm

MEETING CLOSE

The meeting closed at 2:25pm.

THIS PAGE AND THE PRECEEDING 2 PAGES ARE THE MINUTES OF THE Peppimenarti Local Authority HELD ON Monday, 17 July 2017 AND CONFIRMED 16 October 2017.